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March 22, 2018 

 

Mr. Randy Ewell 

General Manager/CEO 

Mt. Wheeler Power 

PO Box 151000 

Ely, NV 89315 

 

Re:  Mt. Wheeler Power, Inc.’s Proposed Tariff Revisions; Docket No. 18-031-T01 

 

Dear Mr. Ewell: 

 

 The Public Service Commission of Utah (PSC) reviewed Mt. Wheeler Power’s (Mt. 

Wheeler) March 19, 2018 tariff filing. The filing includes tariff sheets approved by Mt. 

Wheeler’s Board of Directors (Board) during its February 13 and March 13, 2018 open public 

Board meetings. The filing was made pursuant to the PSC’s March 5, 2018 letter acknowledging 

the tariff changes “subject to Mt. Wheeler’s Board’s final approval of the tariff and rate 

changes[.]” The tariff sheets are identical to those filed on February 22, 2018, with the exception 

that some are signed. 

 

 The PSC appreciates Mt. Wheeler’s prompt filing of its final Board-approved tariff sheets 

as requested by the PSC. Based on the PSC’s review of the filing, the PSC acknowledges the 

filing as complying with Utah Code Ann. § 54-7-12(7). Accordingly, it is available for public 

inspection at the PSC.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 

PSC Secretary 
DW#300893 


